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FROM OUR FARM TO YOUR KITC HEN

Shop fresh farm-to-table flavor all winter long at the
Beach Plum Farm Market

B e a c h P l u m Fa r m C a p e M a y. c o m  •  140 S tevens  S t ree t ,  Wes t  Cape  May  NJ  08204
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New HPC map
expands resort
historic district
City’s Planning Board now
must consider boundaries

By JACK FICHTER
Cape May Star and Wave

CAPE MAY — The city’s 
Historic Preservation Com-
mission (HPC) voted unani-
mously to adopt a revised 
map of Cape May’s historic 
district, which includes the 
Promenade.

At a Nov. 20 meeting, 
Chairman Warren Coup-
land said the HPC went 
through an “exhaustive pro-
cess of rationalizing the lo-
cal historic district” in 2019 
to the extent of having the 
state comb through the map 
for several days. 

When the map was pre-
sented to the city’s Planning 
Board, it was not approved 
for reasons that were un-
clear, he said. 

Coupland said some 
changes have been made to 
the historic district map. He 
distributed copies to mem-
bers of the HPC the com-
mission approved unani-
mously in 2019.

The map now will be sent 
back to the Planning Board. 

The current historic dis-
trict map has some anoma-
lies, Coupland said.

“There are literally prop-
erties in the middle of the 
block that are not in the 
local historic district and 
the house next door and 
the house on each side are 
in the historic district,” he 
said. “For streetscape rea-
sons, that’s the whole mo-
tive of changing this.”

The revised map would 

fill in the gaps while the 
boundaries of the historic 
district would remain much 
as they currently exist, Cou-
pland said. The revision fills 
also brings the Promenade 
into the district, he said.

“It doesn’t really expand 
the footprint, it just cleans 
up the footprint, we want to 
clean that up for streetscape 
reasons,” Coupland said. 

He said the Promenade 
was taken out of the historic 
district to allow construc-
tion of Convention Hall. 

City engineer Paul Diet-
rich produced a different 
version of the map coloriz-
ing the key and contributing 
properties, but the bound-
ary was not correct.

“I’m sure that a map that’s 
adopted by us is a map that 
is presumptively is going to 
be considered seriously by 
the Planning Board,” Com-
missioner Jim Testa said. 

Commissioner Corbin 
Cogswell said the revised 
map would place build-
ings on the Promenade in 
the historic district and the 
boundary to the mean high-
water mark. 

It would simplify matters 
if the historic district map 
and the National Historic 
Landmark district map had 
the same boundaries, Com-
missioner Pip Campbell 
said. 

In other discussion, 
Coupland said the HPC 
developed an ordinance 

City opens fi rehouse with grand celebration
$5 million facility replaces moldy pole barn with inadequate accommodations

By JACK FICHTER
Cape May Star and Wave

CAPE MAY — Dozens 
of firefighters, elected of-
ficials and residents gath-
ered at sunset Nov. 29 for 
the ribbon cutting and 
grand opening of Fire Sta-
tion 51.

The $5.1 million facility 
replaced a pole barn struc-
ture that shook in strong 
winds and had inadequate 
sleeping facilities and ven-
tilation. The new building 
may be the finest firehouse 
in the history of a city that 
values its fire department 
following devastating fires 
in 1869 and 1878.

Fire Chief Alex Coulter 
said the fire station rep-
resents nine years of hard 
work, taking seven years to 
get ground broken for the 
project.

He said the city adminis-
tration and residents real-
ized conditions in the old 
firehouse were deplorable 
and moved the project for-
ward.

“Isn’t it great?” City 

Manager Mike Voll asked 
as he opened the ceremo-
nies.

In his invocation, Pastor 
Jeff Elliott of Cape May 
Lutheran Church said the 

building is a symbol of the 
love and care the Cape May 
community feels for its 
first responders. 

Mayor Zack Mullock 
honored former fire chief 

Barney Dougherty, who 
provided a written state-
ment for the event.

“After over 100 long 
years in the making, finally 

the city is about to dedicate 
a building that is worthy of 
proudly being called home 
to Cape May’s firefight-
ers,” Dougherty stated.

He thanked the hundreds 
of men and women and 
their families who through-

Jack Fichter/CAPE MAY STAR AND WAVE
Cape May Fire Department Chief Alex Coulter speaks during 
the grand opening celebration. At right, the 16,100-square-
foot building was designed to fi t in with the historic district.

See Firehouse, Page A2
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West Cape May Christmas Parade
Performers from Jersey Cape Dance & Gymnastics en-
tertain the crowd during the West Cape May Christmas 
Parade on Dec. 1. At right, Cape Resorts owner Curtis 
Bashaw and Cape May Mayor Zack Mullock pose with 
mascot Blue Pig, Charlie Bashaw, Ansel Russo Martinez 
and Stella Russo Martinez at Congress Hall. Below, the 
Cape May United Methodist Church fl oat.

DRBA hearing to address ferry fee changes
NORTH CAPE MAY — 

The Delaware River and 
Bay Authority (DRBA) is 
considering rate increases 
for travel on the Cape May-
Lewes Ferry due to infla-
tion balanced with some 
decreases for family and 
multi-trip travel.

The DRBA has scheduled 
a virtual public hearing to 
discuss the goals and ob-
jectives of proposed fare 

changes. 
Among the changes to be 

considered are fare adjust-
ments to reflect inflation-
ary pressures and selected 
fare decreases to encourage 
family and multi-trip trav-
el at the bi-state agency’s 
southern crossing facility. 

“We typically introduce 
a fare change every other 
year, which is designed to 
help reduce the operating 

subsidy of the ferry, but 
also to make travel for fami-
lies and multi-trip passen-
gers more affordable over 
time,” said Heath Gehrke, 
director of ferry operations. 
“This year, we are holding 
a virtual public hearing to 
get some feedback from our 
guests as we move to imple-
ment some proposed chang-
es — a process we have not 
used before. We are inter-

ested to hear what the pub-
lic has to say.”

The online public hearing 
is scheduled for 6:30 p.m. 
Dec. 6 via Microsoft Teams 
to inform stakeholders con-
cerning the goals and objec-
tives of a fare proposal at 
the Cape May-Lewes Ferry.  

Visit cmlf.com/2024fare-
proposal to register and re-
ceive an email link for the 
public hearing.


